April 15th, 1932.

Dr. John R, lez,
1863 Moss Street,
Eugene, Oregon.

My dear Dr. Mez:

Your letter of April 7th
was received this morning. You notice I do not
say "your weloome letter” because it is not
welcome - far from it, I am extremely sorry to
hear that because of the financial plight, you
are not coming back to the University next year.
Thet will be a very great loss to the University
and I certainly shall miss your kind, helpful spirit
enormously.

Speaking of the essay contest,
I em enclosing copy of a letter that I wrote Dr., Noble
recently - giving my objections to & boy's taking
that tour - "the main tour" unescorted, unprotected.
In this letter I ask Dr. Noble if he has any suggestions
of & way of overcoming this diffioculty of lack of
realization of the necessary physical safeguards.

It hes ocecurred to me that it
might be feasible %o send a letter to each boy of the
Main Group, addressed to their homes before they sail,
and to the members of the other groups too, for that
matter, warning them of the dangers connected with
this summer travel, end telling them what should be
done to guard against them. rlso, a notice could be
pleced to the same effect on the students' bulletin
on the steamer, with Dr. Noble's signature attached
to it. He could also mention it in his lectures. Then,
if the students should be so unfortunate as to disobey
the warnings, we would have done the most that could
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be done to help them to avoid the pitfalls - end

they would not be disregarding the warnings through
ignorance of the danger.

%ith loving greetings to you
and Mrs, Mez,

stnoefely yours,

Gertrude Bass Warner

Address:
Pioneer iotel,
Tucson, Arizona.

Copy to -
Dr. Harold J. Noble,
History Department,
University of Oregon,
Eugene, Oregon.
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